
 
 
To: Utilities Committee 
From: Danielle Block, Director of Public Works 
 Nate Loper, Deputy Director of Public Works 
Date: March 6, 2024 
Re: Award Ash Tree Removal Contract to Foley’s Tree Service, LLC in an amount not to exceed $375,000 
 
 
The Department of Public Works recommends award of the 2024 Ash Tree Removal Contract to Foley’s Tree 
Service, LLC in an amount not to exceed $375,000. 
 
In February 2024 a Request for Quotes (RFQ) was sent to 6 tree removal companies for removal of 870 ash trees.  
All 6 companies responded to the RFQ and City staff evaluated these proposals based upon professional 
qualifications, quality assurance and competitive pricing. 
 
Work under this contract includes the following: 

• Removal of dead, dying or affected trees by the emerald ash borer. 
• The tree management section selected has the highest concentrations of ash trees and logistically one of the 

more challenging sections for City staff.  This area is south of Calumet Street and east of S Oneida St, 
extending to the city borders. 

• Majority of trees to be removed are street trees in the street right of way. 
• Includes the removal of ash trees in two city parks within this section (Hoover and Green Meadows). 
• Stump grinding and terrace restoration will also follow the removal of the above ground portions of the 

trees. 
 

Since this work is of a potentially dangerous nature and requires special expertise, Foley’s Tree Service stood out in 
the following ways. 

• Years of experience in the industry.  
• Positive references in executing similar contracts with other Wisconsin municipalities. 
• Commitment to safety and professionalism which was reinforced by reference checks. 
• Trained and credentialed staff. 
• Equipment listed for the completion of the contract. 
• Estimated timeline for completion of work entailed (2 months vs 6-8 months with other companies) 
• Competitive pricing and expedited timeline allowed for expanding the original scope of work to include 

approximately 200 additional trees. 
 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 
 

“. . .   meeting community needs . . .  enhancing quality of life.”  
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

Engineering Division 
100 North Appleton Street 

Appleton, WI  54911 
TEL  (920) 832-6474 



TO:  Finance Committee

 Municipal Services Committee

 Utilities Committee

The Department of Public Works recommends that the following described work:

Ash tree removal, stump grinding and terrace restoration

Be awarded to:  

Name:  Foley's Tree Service, LLC

Address:  N11541 Roberts Rd

Tomahawk, WI 54487

In the amount of :

With a % contingency of :

For a project total not to exceed :

In an amount Not To Exceed :

Budget:

Estimate:  

Committee Date:

Council Date:

$375,000.00

$375,000.00

March 11, 2024

March 20, 2024

C I T Y   O F   A P P L E T O N

Department of Public Works

MEMORANDUM

$375,000.00

SUBJECT: Award of Contract

**  OR  **

3/6/2024

https://cityofappleton-my.sharepoint.com/personal/lopernd_appleton_org/Documents/NATE/OPERATIONS/Forestry/Ash Removals/Contract Award Form.xls
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